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March 2017
Additional Educational Needs Coordinator
Dear Applicant
Thank you for requesting details for the post of Additional Educational Needs (AEN) Co-ordinator at Churchill Community College. This is a permanent contract beginning 1st September 2017. 
The college is a dynamic, exciting place to work with many opportunities available for staff and students.  Churchill has been designated a Teaching School by the DfE.  We also lead the ‘The Great North Maths Hub’ for the North of England along with the North Tyneside Learning Trust.  This is an exciting initiative that places the college at the centre of innovations in Teaching, Learning and CPD for teachers of all subjects.

Our most recent OfSTED Inspection (May 2014) graded us as Outstanding across all areas. The report said that:

‘Churchill Community College is an outstanding provider of education to young people that prepares them extremely well for their future.’

‘The College has a distinct caring atmosphere and a family feel.  The behaviour of students is outstanding.  Relationships between staff and students and between students themselves are very strong and supportive.  Staff and students are courteous, polite, mature and respectful of each other.’

‘All groups of students in Key Stages 3 and 4, regardless of their backgrounds, make outstanding progress and leave Year 11 with GCSE results well above those found nationally.’

‘Teaching is outstanding. Teachers know their students well, have excellent subject knowledge

and plan activities that lead to rapid learning for all groups of students. Tasks constantly challenge students and inspire and engage them to do well. Students say that they enjoy learning and that teacher’s give them work that is usually both demanding and fun.’ 

Please read more about our inspection and the ethos of the College by accessing our website at www.churchillcommunitycollege.org or at the Ofsted website - www.ofsted.gov.uk.

We continually seek improvement in standards and achievement. The College’s GCSE results in summer 2016 were 86% 5+ A*-C grades, and 72% 5+ A*-C grades including English and Maths. We expect to continue to improve on these results.  Our value added data places us third highest school in the whole of the north-east region.

The AEN Coordinator in the Learning Support Department is the Special Educational Needs Coordinator, the Designated Teacher for Looked After Children and coordinates provision for Gifted and Talented and EAL students. The AEN Coordinator also acts as Line Manager for TRAX which is the KS3 ESBD provision for North Tyneside. The TRAX team includes an Assistant Manager, two behaviour support assistants and an Educational Psychologist (part time). The AEN department currently includes eight support assistants, three cover supervisors and a Literacy teacher.

The Coordinator of AEN must have Qualified Teacher Status and will teach a small number of lessons as part of their work at Churchill, about one day per week.
The AEN Coordinator should be a talented, dynamic leader, able to communicate their enthusiasm about education to staff and students and create an exciting, inspiring learning environment. They must be passionate about every student achieving their potential and about supporting them in overcoming their barriers to learning. They must foster excellent relationships with external agencies and local primary schools. They will work closely with the Learning Coordinators (Heads of Year) to identify any special educational needs that have not been previously identified in primary schools and seek the relevant support for the students. The AEN Coordinator will also work with staff to support them in teaching AEN students effectively, via differentiation, and deliver CPD sessions to staff, ITT students and outside agencies. In return we will invest significantly in you through our induction programme, supportive structures and ongoing CPD. 

I enclose a copy of the job description. Please read all available information carefully e.g. the local offer on our website, and decide if Churchill Community College is the place you want to develop your career and help us make a significant difference to the lives of young people. Our staff are dedicated, very hard working and believe that what we do is vital to improving the life chances of the young people we work with.  I expect that commitment from all staff.
The closing date is 12.00pm on Thursday 23rd March and I look forward to receiving your completed application form and a letter of application in which you will outline how your skills and experiences make you the best person for this post. This should not exceed two sides of A4. A CV is not required. Please indicate the subject/s you are able to teach.
An outline of the interview process and any presentation or task details will be sent to candidates who are short-listed. In the interest of economy, those candidates who are not short-listed will not receive notification and should assume that they have not been successful on this occasion. Please also note we do not pay expenses for candidates asked to interview.
Thank you for investing the time in our College. 
If you would like any further details about the post, please contact Lucy Roderick, Assistant Head. 
Yours sincerely 
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David Baldwin 

Headteacher

